
MINUTES OF THE NEWTON SOLNEY ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 9th DECEMBER 2016 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL
Present:   Cllr. F. Hill (Chairman), Cllr. D.May, Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines


In attendance – R. Parker (Clerk), and Cllr. P. Smith
Public Participation
Cllr. P. Smith detailed a number of events within SDDC prior to Christmas
PART 1 – NON EXEMPT INFORMATION

1/12
Apologies for absence.
Received and accepted from  Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. J. Coussins, Cllr. L. Chilton and  Cllr. M. Stanton.
2/12
Variation in order of business
No change deemed necessary
3/12
Declarations of members interest – 
Cllr. D. May declared an interest in item 16/12.  He has left information with the Chairman and will leave the meeting when the item is discussed.
4/12     Planning Applications and decisions


Primavera, Trent Lane – tree work – approved

School, Trent Lane – tree work – approved 


5/12
To confirm the Minutes of the previous meeting held on 11th November 2016 
These were circulated, read and approved – Proposed by Cllr. J. Shorthouse and seconded by Cllr. D May – unanimous confirmation.
6/12
To determine which items of the agenda should be taken with the public excluded. 
No change deemed necessary
7/12
Outstanding Matters.

The faulty speed sign on Bladon Hill has been reported to Matlock for attention.  They class this as non-urgent.   SDDC have been asked to clean the street signs within the Parish.   The damaged post on the village green has been replaced.   Following the bonfire night success when the organisers were asked to check the bonfire for possible hedgehogs a donation of £50 to the Hedgehog Trust was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse – unanimous.
8/12     Clerks Report.

The grass cutting on the recreation ground has not been cut recently due to illness of our contractor.  It is understood that it will be carried out very soon. 
9/12
Chairmans Report

The chairman was sad to report the death of Mr. Dick Falder at the age of £93.  Dick had been prominent in the Parish for many years on many different aspects of village activities not least of which was serving as Chairman of the Parish Council.   The Parish Council wished to convey their deep condolences to his family.   His funeral is to be held on 19th December at St. Mary’s Church at 1pm.

The Chairman had attended the Remembrance Day service and had laid a wreath on behalf of the Parish Council and South Derbyshire District Council.   He reported that a request had been received from Mrs. Sheen on behalf of the Village Hall committee for a donation towards the cost of the newsletter.  It was proposed by Cllr. D. May and seconded by Cllr. D. Smith that a donation of £150 should be made – unanimous.

Cllr. Hill advised that he had arranged to see the Parish Councils solicitors to discuss some items of ownership within the Parish.   A meeting was also to be arranged with the local Sports Club, the Recreation Field Trustees and the Parish Council to discuss the future of the Recreation Field.


The new planters had now been sited and planted out by the local Horticultural Society – many thanks to them for a splendid job. – The plants had cost £108.20 and will be paid for by the Parish Council.  Two further planters have been ordered.
10/12
Reports from Councillors

Cllr. D. Smith complained regarding the number of pot-holes on the roads.
Cllr. J. Shorthouse advised that Mr. C. Kitto is to have the deeds of the Village Hall registered.   Cllr. D. Smith enquired as to whose name the register will be in – Cllr. F. Hill offered to make enquiries.   The Village Hall had made enquiries with a contractor for an estimate for internal redecoration which had proved to be too expensive.   Funds at the Village Hall bank account are currently at £13290.57 although there was an outstanding invoice to be paid for window replacement


Cllr. D. May had continued with his regular inspection of the village and pointed out that the grass verge 
at the junction of Trent Lane and Blacksmiths Lane was regularly being damaged by lorries and 
suggested that the kerb should be moved to avoid future problems.   The request will be forwarded to 
Highways at Matlock.   Dog fouling continues to be a problem and Cllr. P. Smith was asked if there 
were any posters available such as “There is no dog poo fairy” that was available some years ago.    He 
suggested approaching the local school and asking if the children could produce a poster on the lines of 
“This is my playing field – please do not let your dog leave us a mess”.   A street lamp is not working on 
the corner of Cricket Close.  The Clerk will report it on line.   Cllr. D. May also reported that the narrow 
pavement between the Unicorn Inn and the Village Hall sloped badly towards the road and was 
dangerous to pedestrians. He suggested that the kerb stones which currently are very low should be 
replaced and made higher which would allow the sloping pavement to be relaid with a flat surface.  Cllr. 
D. May also pointed out that moss on some pavements together with the fallen leaves were making it 
dangerous for Pedestrians.   Cllr. D. May also reported a dangerous pot hole on the pavement in Newton 
Close near to the recreation field – to be reported to highways department in Matlock

Cllr. K. Haines confirmed that the Village Website was up to date and that she would check some of the very old items to see if they were still relevant
11/12   Village Plan



Cllr. F. Hill had produced a new draft village plan and asked the Councillors to thoroughly read and bring their suggestions of alterations to the next meeting
12/12
Recreation ground – Dog Bins.

This had previously been discussed in the previous agenda item – suggestions that the public footpath should be moved, dogs should be banned from using the public footpath over the recreation field.   The problems caused by irresponsible dog owners is very difficult to solve without legal enforcement.  To be discussed again on a future agenda.
13/12
Bus Shelter.


The Clerk advised that the latest information received from Derbyshire County Council that as the shelter was about to be replaced they were looking at improving the access for buses which may mean extending the pull in area etc.   They have confirmed that they will pay the cost of the alterations to the site and will offer a grant of half the cost of a typical metal bus shelter as a grant.  The Parish Council will be asked to provide internal lighting either by direct wiring or by solar power.   As a new scheme is due to be supplied by Derbyshire County Council it was determined to delay further discussion by the Parish Council until our next meeting.

14/12
British Legion 

The Chairman wished to thank Cllr. P. Smith for arranging a wreath for the recent Rememberance Day.      A proposal by Cllr. D. Smith was seconded by Cllr. D. May that a donation of £25 should be forwarded to the Royal British Legion - unanimous 

15/12
Precept

The Clerk advised that the Precept for 2017/8 needed to be advised to SDDC by early February and therefore a decision must be made at the January Parish Council Meeting – The precept is the amount of funding required by a Parish Council to complete the normal expenditure of the Parish. The amount of  £4400 has been at the same level for many years and it is hoped that there will no further increase next year.
16/12
Letter from Mr. Hiatt


A parishioner in the village who owns a plot of land which he feels is suitable to erect a new dwelling had written to the Parish Council asking if they could support his application which would mean altering the village envelope to include his plot.   The situation was thoroughly discussed by the councillors who decided unanimously that they could not actively support his case bearing in mind the current village plan.  

The council had also received a similar request from Cllr. D. May to support an application that would also mean moving the village envelope which possible could allow a further dwelling being erected in a part of the garden.   As he was personally involved  Cllr. D. May left the room whilst a discussion took place.   A full discussion between the councilors took place and a unanimous decision was made that his enquiry could not be supported for similar reasons as above.
17/12
Possible estate off Sales Lane, Winshill.

Information has been received reference a new estate of approx. 250 houses on the Newton Solney side of the border with ESDC.  It was discussed by the councilors but until an application is made there can be no official response from Newton Solney Parish Council although all parish councilors individually expressed their opposition.  Cllr. F. Hill had attended two recent meetings on the subject with many Winshill residents who expressed their worries that the local roads and doctors/schools would be totally inadequate.

Cheques
R. Parker

Allowable expenses




£19.50



R. Parker

Supply & Fit post on village green


£60




NBB 


2 Planters





£1257.60




C.Kitto


Plants for Planters




£108.20




Village Hall

Newsletter





£150




British Legion

Donation





£25



Hedgehog Fund
Donation





£50





Funds at Bank £10,792.12 plus £6000 on deposit


To consider requests under s 137       -    
18/12    Date & Time of next meeting 
-   
.e is on he Vari
Friday 13th January 2017 at the Newton Solney Parish Hall at 7.45 pm. 
PART 2 - EXEMPT ITEMS
None

